The Governing Body of the City of Liebenthal met in regular session on Monday, September 11, 2017 at the City Building at 7:30 p.m.  Presiding at the meeting was Mayor Medesa Sander, City Treasurer Elsie Herman and the following Council Members, Bill Stark, Casey Shaw, Bob Tryon and Barb Matal.  Also present were residents Randall Leiker, Martin & Kim Brungardt with their child and maintenance personnel Sara Kay Carrell. 

Martin discussed survey with council.  Mayor will follow up with attorney to look over agreement.  Martin left the meeting at 8:00 p.m.

Randall informed council of plans for a storage container and improvements at his residence.  He will keep in contact as project is completed.  Randall left the meeting at 8:10 p.m.

Bill made a motion to approve the August 7, 2017 minutes as read.  Barb seconded, all in favor, motion carried.

Bill made a motion to approve the August 28, 2017 minutes as read.  Bob seconded, all in favor, motion carried.

The Treasurer presented city mail, water screening reports, and bills.  A connection fee has been received and service has been established at 409 Main.  A building permit and fee has been collected for 409 Main.

Maintenance personnel gave the maintenance report.  All water samples up to date and water systems in good order.  Meter readings will be read on an earlier date due to operator schedule.  Lift station has been cleaned out and further maintenance is needed on this.

Old Business
Ordinance #109 untagged/inoperable vehicles.  Contact was made with resident and vehicles have been removed. 

Lift station easement discussed.  Mayor to follow up.

Route to sewer ponds discussed.  Mayor to follow up.

New Business
Galen Boese brought concern outside of meeting on a container and zoning at a newly occupied residence.  Council has had discussion with resident.  No action taken.

Ben Rogers brought concern to a council member outside of meeting on a container at a newly occupied residence.  Council has had discussion with resident.  No action taken.  Ben also brought concern on a speed limit sign on West 4th Street.  Mayor to contact county supervisor for follow up.
 
Bill made a motion to pay the bills.  Bob seconded, all in favor, motion carried.

The next regular City meeting will be held on Monday, October 2, 2017 at the City Building at 7:30 p.m.  Anyone with questions or concerns is encouraged to attend City meetings.

There being no further business to discuss, Casey made a motion to adjourn the meeting.  Bill seconded, all in favor, motion carried and the meeting adjourned at 8:48 p.m.
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